October 29, 1996

Mr. Frank DeBenedictis P.O. Box 15818 Plantation, FL 33318-5818

Re: Florida Johns Committee Records

Dear Mr. DeBenedictis:

In response to your communications regarding the Johns Committee, Review Board staff contacted the Florida State Archives. We were informed that these records are largely open in full to the public. To the extent that these materials are already in the public domain, we believe that it would not be appropriate to use our limited staff resources and budget to pursue this matter.

If you are aware of relevant Johns Committee records that are not yet publicly available, please let us know.

Again, thank you for sharing your research with the Review Board.

Sincerely,

T. Jeremy Gunn General Counsel

cc: Gordon Winslow